
A message from the head - Lee Moscato 

 

 

Dear King Charles Families, 

This week, those families who have applied for places ahead of September 2023 have been 

informed of the school their children will attend and we are thrilled to welcome our new    

pupils to our school! 

It's a real joy and privilege to be chosen as the school for pupils.  Whether welcoming siblings from families past 

or present or welcoming brand new families into our school family - thank you for choosing KC! 

Already a welcome letter has been sent and we will soon be starting visits to nursery settings and planning time 

for transition, not just in Early Years, but across the school.   

Transition is important, especially in a large school like ours.  It ensures that adults and children alike are prepped, 

familiar and ready for the year ahead.  Time is given for new families to visit, pupils to spend time with new     

class-based adults and a time for family members to meet the new team.  Of course this term also includes times 

for our Year 6 pupils to visit their new schools and where we plan our farewell to them.  All of this will take place 

this term and, if this Summer term is anything like previous ones, it will whizz by in a flash! 

I look forward to seeing lots of you in the coming weeks and months ahead of the start of the year ahead. 

Enjoy the weekend, 

Lee Moscato 

 

Worship Theme 

This half term, we have started our new worship theme of 

Trust.  It's a focus on a Christian value but one that applies 

to everyone, whatever their faith or belief.  Being          

trustworthy, showing our thanks to those we have trusted 

and recognising the importance of trust is a life skill and 

one that your child will be exploring this half term in        

assemblies, worship time and class discussions. 
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Lost Property  

With summer clothes coming out of wardrobes, we ask 

that families check carefully that all items are named 

to prevent the mountain of lost property from growing 

even more! 

THANKS to the PTA for helping to manage this. 

 

 

 

Sun Safe 

With the sunshine starting to be present a little more 

now, if needed, please ensure that your child wears 

suncream before coming to school and also brings a 

hat to wear outside. 

 

 

 

 

 



 

Emergency Alert System  

The government is testing a new 

emergency alert system on   

Sunday 23rd April at 3pm. 

The first time this alert happens it 

is just a test so its nothing to worry about, but in 

the future it could be letting us know about a real 

emergency. 

Clubs 

Thank you to the staff team here at KC who have 

given up so much of their own time to make this 

term's club offer happen.  

Thanks to those who have signed up! You will 

have received an email from us.  

RNLI Visit  

Here is Molly in 5WS as a lifeguard in 

our RNLI assembly this week. We 

learnt all about the role of the RNLI 

and how and where to find them on  Gylly 

beach. We also learnt key strategies if we are  

ever caught in a rip current learning to swim with 

rip not against it! 

Well done Molly, 

you'd make an 

awesome lifeguard! 

 

 

 

 

         

Ex-days! Years 4,5,6 

In Ex-days next week , we will be geographers 

and historians learning about  European        

monarchies and the life of King Charles III.  

 

 

 

 

 ATTENDANCE  

 

This week’s whole school attendance is 94.6%.  

Class RA  93%  Class RB  93% 

Class 1C  95%  Class 1H  95% 

Class 2D   96%  Class 2S  96%  

Class 3BC  95%  Class 3M  92% 

Class 4E   94%  Class 4H  95% 

  Class 5C  94%  Class 5WS  96% 

Class 6J  93%  Class 6T  93% 

 

Well done to classes 2S & 5WS who are top of our  

attendance table this week with  96%  

Reading Karate  

Orange: - Blake A, Emily W, Audrina X, Poppie H,  

Blue : - Maisie B, Marlin T, Reuben B, Ella W, Alexa K, Alyssa P, Max B,  

Purple : - Jia Wei Y,  Freddie E, Olive C, Harriet C, Florence L, Ayaan S, Billie W, Arlo B,        

Oscar D,  

Green : - Reuben C, Jessica AP, Ruby E, Teddy P, Jack R,  Maeve W 

Black :- Sam T, Ava B, Ernest R, Isabelle J, Benji E, Gideon L, Wilbo A, Orton W, Roscoe G, 

Lawrence J, Lula H, Max M, Alfie LS, Brodie H, Esme W, Jocelyn P, Freya J, Mia MT, Zander D,  

Dot H, Sonny K, Lily M, Percy H,  

Bronze :- Annabella W, Iggy H, Jarvis D, Rowan B, Merryn H, Penny H, Zoe C, Surya SV Charlie 

L, Ted B, Rose F, Molly G, Florence J, Alice O, Aparna SV, Bea G, Ernie P, 

Charlie B, Arlo J, Toby G, Florrie F, Astrid F, Rory F, Fox G, Scarlett SH, Robyn 

A, Reubyn D,  



Mathematician of  the week  

Author of  the week  

 

Year Group 

 

Looking forward to the week ahead (week beginning Mon 24thApril) … 

Reception Reception will be hunting for minibeasts and learning facts about spiders and ladybirds.  

Year 1 As scientist,  we will be exploring the physical properties of everyday materials. 

Year 2 As theologians and authors, we are going to learn about and retell the Bible story of          

Zacchaeus. 

Year 3 As Geographers, we can't wait to investigate our local environment looking for local art. We 

will learn about OS symbols and then create our own for the art that we have found along 

our route.  

Year 4 As theologians, we are looking forward to continuing learning about the impact of            

Pentecost.  

Year 5 Next week in Year 5, we are looking forward to our residential and school-based activities  

Year 6  As Geographers we will be learning about how to locate key locations along the route of a 

river. 

   

RA – Tommy B  RB – Riley H  

1H – Charlie M  1C – Tessa MF & Harry R  

2S – Ruby B  2D – Polly S  

3M – Isla S 3BC – Evie Richardson 

4C – Finn W 4H – Scott S 

5WS – Zoe F  5C – Emily S & Sid G 

6J – Finn S  6T – Fern C 

 

    

RA – Henry L  RB – Marley T   

1H – Fox E  1C – Harriet C 

2S – Sammy K  2D – Gabriel A 

3M – Jocelyn P  3BC – Ned W 

4C – Ayaan S  4H – Benjamin C  

5WS – Flynn D 5C – Izzie C 

6J – Mia B  6T – Noah N 

  

 

RA – Lyra W  RB – Milo HM 

1H – Orton W  1C – Henry D 

2S – Alyssa P 2D – Caleb J 

3M – Brodie H   3BC– Mia MT & Sophia D  

4C – Archie R  4H – Reuben B   

5WS – Jia Wei Y & Harvey P  5C – Jowan R 

6J – Summer L  6T – Iiyas M 

Shine Award  



                                                                                     

 
 

 

Year 4 are embarking on spreading some positivity:  #kingcharlesrocks   

 

As the introduction day to our topic, we have painted rocks with positive affirmations. The aim is that 

these rocks will be hidden in various places and act like geocaching - find it, take a picture of it, move it 

somewhere else, and then we would like people to tag us using the hashtag #kingcharlesrocks  

 

We have made a little video to explain how this works - use the QR code on the poster to go to the 

YouTube link.  

 

Any and all support will be really appreciated.  

 

Thanks everyone - You are limitless. Anything is possible.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



                                                                                     

 

 

 

 

News from the PTA 

 

Welcome back to the last term of this school year, where we have plenty of activities in the pipeline to keep you 
heading happily towards the summer! 
 
We ended last term with the Year 6 Easter Egg Hunt, raising £92.50 for Leavers’ Hoodies and end of year          
celebrations. Look out for more Y6 fundraisers this term to help us reach our 
goal! 
  
You’ve got one week left to take part in the Falmouth Small Business Easter Egg 
Hunt! We’d be grateful if you’d share it far and wide in the community. It’s FREE 
to take part and will help give our local shops and cafes a boost! We’ve only had 
a handful of people submit their answers, so there are excellent odds for        

winning a prize. One prize will be awarded per year 
group (Reception through Y6). You’ve got            
until Friday 28 April to complete it and email us 
your answers. 
  
Join us for a drink next Wednesday 26 April, 
7.30pm at The Seaview Inn. We’ll be planning our 
Summer Fair (Saturday 8th July) and desperately 
need volunteers to help plan, run stalls, games and 
more.  Stick around after the meeting for the pub quiz at 9 if you want to make an 
evening of it. If you’d like to get involved, please come along or reach out to lend a 
hand. 

  

We’re repeating this next bit again, as there’s been radio silence since we put it out there… 

 
Your PTA needs you! Beyond the summer fair, we’re actively   
looking for parents/carers (especially those with EYFS and KS1 kids) 
to help us continue the great work we do, organising social events, 
fairs and fundraisers for the school. Many of us on the committee 
have children in older year groups and will be retiring from our 
roles this year and next, so if you want to see the PTA continue, we 
need you to step up. Whether you’re passionate about                
sustainability and want to get involved with Second-hand uniform 
sales, or you love a good party and want to put your event       
planning skills to work, we need you! We’d hate to see the PTA 
fade away. Get in touch and make a difference in our community. 

https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.irisreach.cloud%2Fschoolemails%2F167966655258710051331439%2FEasterTrail2023pdf.pdf&data=05%7C01%7Ckingcharles%40kernowlearning.co.uk%7C9e9234313bb44b32f7bc08db40ee1d68%7C4069dd172dda44348f7
https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.irisreach.cloud%2Fschoolemails%2F167966655258710051331439%2FEasterTrail2023pdf.pdf&data=05%7C01%7Ckingcharles%40kernowlearning.co.uk%7C9e9234313bb44b32f7bc08db40ee1d68%7C4069dd172dda44348f7
mailto:pta.kingcharles@kernowlearning.co.uk?subject=Egg%20Hunt%20Responses
https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.seaviewinnfalmouth.co.uk%2Fen-GB&data=05%7C01%7Ckingcharles%40kernowlearning.co.uk%7C9e9234313bb44b32f7bc08db40ee1d68%7C4069dd172dda44348f72fc516948a319%7C0%7C0%7C638175163814345027%7CUnkno
mailto:pta.kingcharles@kernowlearning.co.uk?subject=Summer%20Fair
mailto:pta.kingcharles@kernowlearning.co.uk?subject=Summer%20Fair
mailto:pta.kingcharles@kernowlearning.co.uk?subject=Helping%20Out%20in%20Future


                                                                                     

 


